From: Kyle Shouvlin

To: Smeriglio, Frank; Larkin, Elizabeth; Wrinn, Michael

Subject: Wilton is a Wonderful Town **Date:** Friday, February 2, 2024 9:47:11 PM

CAREFUL - From outside - CHECK before you CLICK.

Dear Commissioners of the Town of Wilton, Water Pollution Control Authority (WPCA), and Inland Wetlands Commission,

Thank you for all that you have and continue to do for our town. Your work has a large impact on the town and helps make Wilton such a wonderful place to live.

My family moved to Wilton in 1993, when I was five years old. My four siblings and I were fortunate to grow up in Wilton. The five of us attended the Wilton public school system where we received an amazing education, succeeded in youth and high school sports, and created lifelong friendships with residents of all ages. When my wife and I were ready to purchase our first home and start a family, it was an easy decision to move back to Wilton. My wife and I have lived at 82 Ruscoe Road since May of 2019; since moving here we have had two children. My brother Sam and his wife purchased their first home in Wilton in July of 2023; my other three siblings hope to be able to do the same in the coming years. My parents still live in town and have no plans to leave.

Wilton is a remarkable town for many reasons that include, but are not limited to, natural beauty, open space, prideful residents, and excellent schools. Although Wilton is a wonderful place to live, I believe that it is often overlooked by prospective home buyers and businesses. I attribute Wilton being overlooked to the simple fact that people have not fully experienced the town. I do not consider myself to be pro-development; however, I do believe that Wilton will benefit from expanding its offerings of tasteful, environmentally friendly, and appropriate multi-family housing. I hope that an alternative housing stock, in designated areas of town, will allow a more diverse population, including but not limited to residents of all ages, family sizes, and household incomes, to either move to or continue to live in and experience Wilton.

Please let me know if you have any questions about my continued appreciation of and support for the town of Wilton.

Sincerely, Kyle Shouvlin

Kyle Shouvlin 203-803-3842 From: Kyle Shouvlin
To: Larkin, Elizabeth

Subject: Re: Wilton is a Wonderful Town

Date: Monday, February 5, 2024 9:22:32 AM

CAREFUL - From outside - CHECK before you CLICK.

Hi Liz,

Thank you for the reply. I should have made it more clear in my email that I was referring to 131 Danbury Road in particular; I will send a follow up email now.

Enjoy the day, Kyle

Kyle Shouvlin 203-803-3842

On Mon, Feb 5, 2024 at 8:13 AM Larkin, Elizabeth < <u>elizabeth.larkin@wiltonct.org</u>> wrote:

Hi Kyle,

Thank you for your message. I work for the Department of Environmental Affairs as the Secretary to the Inland Wetland Commission.

I am wondering if your message is related to any of the current Inland Wetland Applications that we have before us? If so, please respond with the address and I can add this to the record for the hearing.

Thank you,

Liz

203-563-0180

From: Kyle Shouvlin < kyleshouvlin@gmail.com >

Sent: Friday, February 2, 2024 9:47 PM

To: Smeriglio, Frank < <u>Frank.Smeriglio@WILTONCT.ORG</u>>; Larkin, Elizabeth < <u>elizabeth.larkin@wiltonct.org</u>>; Wrinn, Michael < <u>Michael.Wrinn@WILTONCT.ORG</u>>

Subject: Wilton is a Wonderful Town

C A R E F U L - From outside - CHECK before you CLICK.

Dear Commissioners of the Town of Wilton, Water Pollution Control Authority (WPCA), and Inland Wetlands Commission,

Thank you for all that you have and continue to do for our town. Your work has a large impact on the town and helps make Wilton such a wonderful place to live.

My family moved to Wilton in 1993, when I was five years old. My four siblings and I were fortunate to grow up in Wilton. The five of us attended the Wilton public school system where we received an amazing education, succeeded in youth and high school sports, and created lifelong friendships with residents of all ages. When my wife and I were ready to purchase our first home and start a family, it was an easy decision to move back to Wilton. My wife and I have lived at 82 Ruscoe Road since May of 2019; since moving here we have had two children. My brother Sam and his wife purchased their first home in Wilton in July of 2023; my other three siblings hope to be able to do the same in the coming years. My parents still live in town and have no plans to leave.

Wilton is a remarkable town for many reasons that include, but are not limited to, natural beauty, open space, prideful residents, and excellent schools. Although Wilton is a wonderful place to live, I believe that it is often overlooked by prospective home buyers and businesses. I attribute Wilton being overlooked to the simple fact that people have not fully experienced the town. I do not consider myself to be pro-development; however, I do believe that Wilton will benefit from expanding its offerings of tasteful, environmentally friendly, and appropriate multi-family housing. I hope that an alternative housing stock, in designated areas of town, will allow a more diverse population, including but not limited to residents of all ages, family sizes, and household incomes, to either move to or continue to live in and experience Wilton.

Please let me know if you have any questions about my continued appreciation of and support for the town of Wilton.

Sincerely,

Kyle Shouvlin

Kyle Shouvlin 203-803-3842 From: Kyle Shouvlin

To: <u>Smeriglio, Frank; Larkin, Elizabeth; Wrinn, Michael</u>

Subject: Fwd: Wilton is a Wonderful Town **Date:** Monday, February 5, 2024 9:28:09 AM

CAREFUL - From outside - CHECK before you CLICK.

Hi All,

I hope that you had a wonderful weeknd.

I should have mentioned in the email that I sent on Friday that I support the development proposed for 131 Danbury Road. I am a lay person when it comes to development and all that you specialize in but from an outside perspective, I believe that the development proposed for 131 Danbury Road meets the standards that I hope all future developments are held to.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Warm regards, Kyle

Kyle Shouvlin 203-803-3842

----- Forwarded message -----

From: **Kyle Shouvlin** < <u>kyleshouvlin@gmail.com</u>>

Date: Fri, Feb 2, 2024 at 9:46 PM Subject: Wilton is a Wonderful Town

To: <<u>Frank.smeriglio@wiltonct.org</u>>, <u>elizabeth.larkin@wiltonct.org</u>> <<u>elizabeth.larkin@wiltonct.org</u>>, <<u>Michael.Wrinn@wiltonct.org</u>>

Dear Commissioners of the Town of Wilton, Water Pollution Control Authority (WPCA), and Inland Wetlands Commission,

Thank you for all that you have and continue to do for our town. Your work has a large impact on the town and helps make Wilton such a wonderful place to live.

My family moved to Wilton in 1993, when I was five years old. My four siblings and I were fortunate to grow up in Wilton. The five of us attended the Wilton public school system where we received an amazing education, succeeded in youth and high school sports, and created lifelong friendships with residents of all ages. When my wife and I were ready to purchase our

first home and start a family, it was an easy decision to move back to Wilton. My wife and I have lived at 82 Ruscoe Road since May of 2019; since moving here we have had two children. My brother Sam and his wife purchased their first home in Wilton in July of 2023; my other three siblings hope to be able to do the same in the coming years. My parents still live in town and have no plans to leave.

Wilton is a remarkable town for many reasons that include, but are not limited to, natural beauty, open space, prideful residents, and excellent schools. Although Wilton is a wonderful place to live, I believe that it is often overlooked by prospective home buyers and businesses. I attribute Wilton being overlooked to the simple fact that people have not fully experienced the town. I do not consider myself to be pro-development; however, I do believe that Wilton will benefit from expanding its offerings of tasteful, environmentally friendly, and appropriate multi-family housing. I hope that an alternative housing stock, in designated areas of town, will allow a more diverse population, including but not limited to residents of all ages, family sizes, and household incomes, to either move to or continue to live in and experience Wilton.

Please let me know if you have any questions about my continued appreciation of and support for the town of Wilton.

Sincerely, Kyle Shouvlin

Kyle Shouvlin 203-803-3842